Regular Monthly Meeting August 11, 2005

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, August 11, 2005, 7:00 PM at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Larry Herman, Sherry Wehr and William Albertini present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

Officer Jason Domenick gave the police report.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the general fund expenses.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mrs. Wehr, to approve the Thomas P. & George R. Weingartner Subdivision, contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by the Lawrence County Planning Department.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mrs. Wehr, to approve the Frances J. Shaffer & Charles G. Miller Subdivision, contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by the Lawrence County Planning Department.

Mr. Herman read a letter from PennDOT, advising that the turning arrows on 338 & 422 would be done as a safety improvement project.

Public Comment:

Deborah Miller of Nearwood Drive, read a letter of complaint relating to the sewage problem that exists from 3458 Nearwood Drive, and that she was awakened by the foul odor as it was being pumped into the storm drain, the police were called and the pump was removed, and would now like something to be done to correct it.

Mrs Dottie Angelucci, of Nearwood Drive, stated that she would like action taken to correct the sewage problem, with a time table as to when this problem would be corrected. Mrs. Angelucci also stated, that the Shenango Athletic Association no longer will play soccer at Shenango Park at Nearwood Drive, who will no maintain the area, are motor vehicles allowed on the property and are trailers permitted to be parked on the property.

Mr. William Alexander, asked if lines would be painted on Old Pittsburgh Road, and the status of water line expansion in the Township.

Mrs. Dottie Angelucci, asked if sanitary sewers were to be developed in the Castlewood area where would the sub station be.

Mr. Albin Lutz or Conrad Street, asked if Conrad Street was an ordained roadway and if so could it be resurfaced.

Mr. Bill Watkins, stated that the problem exists with the 4 wheelers and would like to see the speed limit changed on Gardner Center.

There being no further comment, motion by Mr. Herman second by Mrs. Wehr to adjourn.

Brian D. Tanner Secretary-Treasurer